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Miss KHS 
by Kendra Sellers 

Miss KHS was held on August 27, 2011. The two contestants were Jennifer 

Pekrul and Devan Harris. The two had a lunch with the 3 judges, then rushed 

back to the room to get ready for interview time. Each girl was interviewed for 

5 minutes. Next was talent--  Jennifer did a comedy act called “Rindercella”, 

and Devan did a comedy act called “Happily Ever After.” As the girls went 

back and got ready for formal, the audience met the little Miss KHS 

contestants. Finally it was crowning time! Jennifer won runner-up and Devan 

won talent and overall Miss KHS. Devan competed in Miss Cinderella in Alva 

from September 30
th
 to 0ctober 1

st
 . 

Little Miss KHS 
Four young ladies participated in the Little Miss KHS Pageant held in 

conjunction with the Miss KHS Pageant on August 27.  They were Maddie 

Lippard, Kenzie McAlister, Aowyn Seek, and Ashlynn Wheeler.  Maddie took 

home the title of Little Miss KHS!   

 

Kremlin-Hillsdale Academic Enrichment Foundation 
The Foundation is currently accepting grant proposals from the KHS 

teachers and will be awarding around $7500 in grants in a couple of weeks.  

The first newsletter of the year from the Foundation will be coming out this 

month.  If you don’t receive one, contact Mike Riddle at the North Enid 

branch of the Bank of Kremlin and he will make sure you get put on the 

Foundation’s mailing list.   

 

 
2011 Football Homecoming  

King Bryce Gannon & Queen Kierstin Copage 

 
Maddie & Devan 

 

Oklahoma Blood Drive 
It’s here again -- the Northwest 

Oklahoma Blood Institute Blood 

Drive is coming to Kremlin 

Hillsdale School on October 18, 

2011, from 12:00 to 4:00 pm. The 

National Honor Society is 

sponsoring the drive again this 

year.   

Come and join the fun! 

Remember you get a bedlam shirt 

of your choice just for giving 

blood and now you can win tickets 

to the bedlam game in December.  

Whose life can you save today? 

New Staff at KHS 
Here are the new staff members 

at KHS this year.  Learn more 

about them on the inside! 

Brady Bond 

Narda Hoover 

Chelsea Edington 

Terry Fettke 

Jeremy Brashears 

Christy Rundle 
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ACADEMIC BOWL NEWS 

Twenty-three Kremlin-Hillsdale high school students 

tried out for the 2011-2012 academic team, the most in 

many years. This shows that there is still great interest in 

academic competitions. Ten of these students are in the 

academic bowl class; over half are in band; six are on the 

football team, etc.  One of the advantages of being at 

KHS is the opportunity that students have to participate 

in many different activities. And most if trying out have 

played on teams in high school and/or junior high. It is 

fun to watch the excitement as these kids compete for 

spots on the varsity team. 

After three weeks of tryouts, the top eleven for this 

year were named. They are seniors Mandy Schroeder, 

Gretchen Wuerflein, C.J. Robino; juniors Ricki 

Schroeder, Sam Stoneberg, Steven Shook; sophomores 

Trev Schoenhals, Hannah Wuerflein; freshmen Jacob 

Pekrul, Hayden Bonine, Olivia Holder. Because of the 

talent level of the students trying out and the number of 

competitors available, three complete teams will be 

competing: Jr/Sr Team: Mandy, Gretchen, C.J., Ricki, 

Sam, Steven; Sophomore Team: Trev, Hannah, Ryan 

Voth, Ryan Fields, Connor McCollough, Brenden 

Stokes, Chantz Tucker; Freshman Team: Jacob, Hayden, 

Olivia, D.J. Toelle, Megan Courtney, Zach Webber, 

Lakan Light, Cassidy Albert. These teams will compete 

in the KHS Invitational on October 29. There is a 

FroshMore Tournament (for freshmen and sophomore 

teams) along with a junior high tournament on 

December 10. A varsity team of six students will be 

named in November. District, Regional, Area and State 

tournaments, along with invitational at OSU, Edmond 

Memorial, NOC-Tonkawa, and the Cherokee Strip 

Conference tournament will keep them busy. 

KHS competed in a tournament at OSU on Saturday, 

September 24, and defeated Stillwater, Ponca City, 

Kingfisher, and Tahlequah A; lost to Drummond and 

Edmond Memorial for fifth seed in the tournament part. 

KHS defeated Ponca City again, but lost again to 

Drummond. Mandy Schroeder was high scorer for the 

whole tournament! Broncs start off 5-3 against top grade 

completion! 

OK Junior Academic Bowl Association (OJABA) 

competition will begin later this fall. KHS will again 

field four teams: 5
th
/6

th
; 6

th
/7

th
; 7th/8

th
; and8th/9

th
. Three 

teams qualified for state last year and hopefully all four 

will this year. 

****************************************************************************************  

 

Superintendent news 

by Mr. Hoffsommer  

Our school year is off to a great start. We finished last 

year with 305 students and as of today, we have 335 

students. Several of our new students have moved into 

our district. We also have several new students who have 

transferred in. We greatly welcome all of our new 

families as most schools districts in this part of the state 

are experiencing declining enrollments. We hope all of 

our new students are adjusting to their new school. 

I want to thank, one more time, all of those who 

showed up on a 110 degree day right before school 

started and helped spruce up the campus. Our campus 

has not looked this good in years. I also want to thank 

those who helped build the softball batting cages, did 

plumbing, repaired chain link fence, and lay the trim in 

the hallways. I greatly appreciate the willingness of our 

parents and students to make KHS a great place to go to 

school  
 

Elementary principal news 

by Kelly McCoy 

Classes in the elementary are going very well. The 

students will be having a Fire Prevention assembly Oct. 

12. Then on October 14 there will be a bus safety course. 

Oct. 19 the Pre- K is going to the Pumpkin Patch in 

Enid. There are many new students in the elementary.     
 

Autry Technology Center  
by Steven Shook 

We currently have nine people in the Autry program: 

R.J. Drago (Construction), Kalie Thrope (Medical 

Assistant), Tanner Sweetwood (Power Products), Alex 

Hicks (Collision Repair), Tanner Rogers (Welding), 

Sarah Stein (Culinary Arts), Amanda Brown (Culinary 

Arts), Alexis Chapman (Nail Tech), and Lindsey Staley 

(Medical Assistant).  
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Homecoming news 

by Kody Faulkenberry 

We will start off by talking about the Parade Float Contest. The winner from Jr. High was the eighth grade who won 

$35 from the Booster Club. Sophomores won 1
st
 place in the high school division, winning $50 for class funds, and the 

freshmen took second place winning $35. The top three bike winners in 1
st
 and 2

nd
 grades were Ava Voth winning 1

st
 

place, Ty Neal winning 2
nd

 place, and Harley Perdue winning 3
rd

 place. In 3
rd

 and 4
th
 grades Kenna Lam won 1

st
 place, 

Bailey Hoeltzel won 2
nd

 place and Maliah Voth was 3
rd

 place. In 5
th
 and 6

th
 grades are Makayla Rauschenberg took 1

st
 

place and Brett Russell was 2
nd

 place. The winners for the sheet decorating contests were Pre-k, 1
st
, 3

rd
, and 6

th
 grades. 

     
 Homecoming Court    King Bryce & Queen Kiertstin 

King candidates: Alex Hicks, Jeremy Maxwell, Tanner Rogers,      Football Homecoming 2011 
[not pictured: Bryce Gannon] 

Queen candidates: Britani Taylor, Kierstin Copage, , Devan Harris, Jen Pekrul   

Kindergarten attendants: Jeniya Aguilar, Damien Rainey 

********************************************************************************************* 

FFA news 

by Devan Harris 

Our 2011-2012 FFA year started off with Mr. Smith 

taking 11 kids to alumni camp. Then we had an officer 

retreat with Morgan Stevens as president, Lakan Light as 

vice president, Connor McCollough as secretary, Ryan 

Voth as the chapter treasure, Devan Harris as reporter, 

and Elizabeth Elliot as the chapter sentinel. We went to 

Oklahoma City and spent the evening in the stockyards 

and the next day at the Hey Day in Norman, Oklahoma. 

Then we got a new Ag teacher, Mr. Brady Bond. We 

have two heifer showers, three goat showers, and eleven 

pig shows. We went to county and all did excellent, 

everyone placing. Next is the Tulsa State Fair, in which 

everyone will be showing numerous days. Then our 

chapter officers and Mr. Bond went to Colt Conference 

September 27, 2011. “We learned about leadership and 

our image” said Ms. Harris. Then afterward we ate at 

Buffalo Wild Wings with State Officer, Andrew 

Aldridge. We are excited to start this new year with a 

new teacher, and look forward to a good year and lots of 

activities.   

       

 

 

    Stuco Officers for 2011-2012 
by Chantz Tucker 

President Gretchen Wuerflien 

V.P Ricki Schroeder 

Secretary /Treasurer Jen Pekrul 

Senior Reps  
Kierstin Copage / Kaylee Kolesar 

Junior Reps  
Sarah Stein / Sam Stoneberg 

Sophomore Reps  
Chantz Tucker / Haley Carson 

Freshmen Reps 

J.P Pekrul / Katie Davis 

8
th

 Grade Reps 

Billie Jo Gabriel / Bobbie Russell 

7
th

 Grade Reps 

Mariah Blythe-Siebert / Carlee Salisbury 

Band Rep:  Trev Schoenhals 

National Honor Society Rep:  

Britani Taylor 

Stuco Advisor: Mrs. Wendi Murray 

. 
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Bronc Calendar 
by Timothy Mardis 

Oct. 10 ........................................................................................................................................... Sports Picture Day 

Oct. 10 ........................................................................ Elementary/Jr. high football vs. Pond Creek – away, 5:00 pm 

Oct. 11 .......................... Hometown Performance Night – HS Band:  6:00 Food in Cafeteria, Band marches at 7:00 

Oct. 12 .......................................................................................... OSSAA Regional Field Marching Contest – Alva  

Oct. 13 ............................................................................................................. District Stuco Conference at Fairview 

Oct. 14 .................................................................................  High School Football vs. Pond Creek – away, 7:30 pm 

Oct. 18 .................................................................................................................................... Blood Drive, 12:00 pm 

Oct. 19 .................................................................................................................................. End of First Nine Weeks 

Oct. 20 .......................................................................................... High School Football vs. Garber – away, 7:30 pm 

Oct. 24 .......................................................... H.S. ACADEMIC BOWL – District Seeding Tournament, at Kremlin 

Oct. 24-28 ....................................................................................................................................... Red Ribbon Week 

Oct. 27 ........................................................................................ Parent – Teacher Conferences, 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm 

Oct. 27 ......................................................................................................................... Band Carnival 6:00 – 8:00 pm 

Oct. 28 .............................................................. Parent – Teacher Conferences, 8:00 am to 12:00 pm, NO SCHOOL 

Oct. 28 ........................................................... High School Football vs. Seiling, SENIOR NIGHT – home, 7:30 pm 

Oct. 29 ................................................................................... KHS Invitational Academic Bowl, 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Nov. 1 ......................................... Meet the Broncs and Kremlin Lions Club Pancake Supper, KHS Commons Area 

Nov. 1-5 ...................................................................... Elementary Girls and Boys Basketball Hillsdale Tournament  

Nov. 4 .................................................................................................. High School Football vs. Geary – away, 7:30 

Nov. 7 ............................................... Elementary/Jr. High Girls & Boys Basketball vs. Ringwood – home, 4:30 pm 

Nov. 8 ............................................... Elementary/Jr. High Girls & Boys Basketball vs. Covington – away, 4:30 pm 

Nov. 10 ............................................... Elementary/Jr. High Girls & Boys Basketball vs. Cherokee – away, 4:30 pm 

Nov. 12 .......................................................................... H.S. Academic Bowl – Regional Tournament at Covington 

Nov. 14-19 .................................................................. Jr. High Girls & Boys Basketball DCLA Tournament – away 

Nov. 16 ............................................................Elementary Girls & Boys Basketball vs. Hillsdale – away, 12:30 pm 

Nov. 18 ........................................................................................................................ High School Football Playoffs 

Nov. 18 ..................................................................................... High School Basketball vs. Garber – home, 6:30 pm 

Nov. 21 ........................................... Elementary/Jr. High Girls & Boys Basketball vs. Timberlake – home, 4:30 pm 

Nov. 22 ............................................................................... High School Basketball vs. Burlington – home, 6:30 pm 

Nov. 23-27 ................................................................................................................................... Thanksgiving Break 

Dec. 2 .................................................................................................................................... Christmas Play, 3:45 pm 

Dec. 3 .................................................................................................................................... Christmas Play, 4:00 pm 

Dec. 3 .................................................................................................................................... Christmas Play, 8:00 pm 

 

Drama Club news 
by Mrs. Edington 

I am pleased to be joining the Kremlin-Hillsdale 

family this year, not only as a new teacher, but also as 

one of the Drama Club sponsors (along with Mrs. 

Toelle). The initial meeting of the Drama club proved to 

be fruitful by supplying us with around 30 students in 

grades 8-12. The members elected the following 

officers: 

President – Sarah Stein 

Vice President – Gretchen Wuerflein 

Secretary – Christina Meyer 

Reporter – Hannah Wuerflein 

Historians – Hope and Faith Matthews 

Auditions were held this past week for our winter 

play and all parts have been cast. We will be 

performing a seasonal comedy titled The Very 

Merry Xmas Carol Holiday Adventure Show. 

There will be two opportunities on Saturday, 

December 3
rd

 to see the performance, so be sure to 

mark your calendars! With two times available, 

we’re hoping the Bedlam game won’t interfere too 

much, or that everyone’s DVR’s will be put to good 

use! The students have already started working 

hard, so we’re hoping to have a large turnout! The 

Drama Club is funded entirely by ticket sales, 

donations, and grants, so the continued support of 

the community is greatly appreciated 
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National Honor Society 
by Jessica Cambron 

Officers for this year are: president Mandy Schroeder, 

vice president C.J. Robino, secretary Devan Harris, 

reporter Jessica Cambron, and Stuco rep Britani Taylor.  

Other members are Gretchen Wuerflein, Jen Pekrul, 

Bryce Gannon, Ricki Schroeder, Christina Meyer, and 

Samantha Stoneberg.   

The first activity for NHS this fall is our semi-annual 

Blood Drive to be held on October 18 from 12 – 4 pm.  

Red Ribbon Week is coming Oct. 24-28 with the theme: 

One School, One Goal: Bully and Drug Free.   

In November KHS will host an academic bowl for area 

high schools.  As many as 24 teams will attend.  In the 

spring, the NHS will induct new members (sophomores, 

juniors, and seniors who have a minimum cumulative 

grade point average of 3.25 are eligible), hold another 

Blood Drive, and the ever-popular Trivia Challenge, an 

adult quizbowl tournament.   

 

KHS 4-H Club 

by James Olmstead & Mandy Schroeder 

The KHS 4-H club is off to a good start this year. The 

club has grown so much that they have divided into two 

group: a senior group which consists of grades eight 

through the age of 19 years old, and a junior group 

which consist of the youth, 9 years old up to seventh 

grade. The clubs will still participate in future activities 

together. The senior group meets on the third Thursday 

of every month at 6:00 P.M. to catch up on upcoming 

events. They have recently elected officers: President: 

Mandy Schroeder, Vice President: Ciarra Creel, 

Secretary: Ricki Schroeder, Reporter: James Olmstead, 

Song Leader: Jordan Presley, Rec Leaders: Ricki 

Schroeder, Austyn Creel, and Noah Garven. If interested 

in joining contact Marlys Schroeder at 580-635-2222 for 

more information including meeting times. Hope to see 

you there. 

FCA news 

by Steven Shook 

KHS Fellowship of Christian Athletes is off to a flying 

start this year.  Twenty-three students, along with Mr. 

Gossen and Mr. Hoffsommer, attended the GameDay 

event at OSU on September 3
rd

.  Former NFL player 

from Corn, OK, Todd Franz, was the guest speaker at 

the rally which was held at the OSU baseball stadium.  

Four students, accompanied by Doug Carson (husband 

of KHS pre-school teacher Heather), attended the 

GameDay event at OU on Oct. 1
st
.  Mike Keabone from 

Lawton was guest speaker for this rally.  All students 

who attended enjoyed the experience.   

Over thirty student participated in this year’s See You 

at the Pole event on Wednesday, Sept. 28.  Several 

students read Scripture verses and prayed at this event 

held all across the nation and even internationally on the 

same day.   

The next big event for FCA is Fields of Faith which 

will take place at Enid High’s Selby Stadium on Wed. 

night, Oct. 12, at 7:00 pm.  The main speaker will be 

Lorenzo Dunford.  There will also be music and 

testimonies by students and coaches.  KHS students in 

grades 7-12 are invited to attend this area-wide event.  

 

Bronc Booster news 

by Pam Schoenhals 

Thanks to the tremendous efforts of many wonderful 

people (too numerous to mention), the Bronc Boosters 

are off to a terrific start and it’s only the first of October! 

A great effort to renovate, clean and upgrade areas in 

and around the school accomplished. There was a super 

turnout for our Back to School bash, hot dog supper and 

“Meet the Broncs” night. Bronc Booster Memberships 

and t-shirt orders have been and are still available.  Lots 

of fun events were held the week of homecoming, 

culminating with the parade and football game on 

Friday. Wow! All of that in only 8 weeks of school! 

Please make plans to attend out “Meet the Broncs” (for 

winter sports and academic teams) on November 1, 

which will coincide with the Kremlin Lions Club 

pancake supper at the school commons area.  If you have 

not yet joined the Bronc Boosters or would like to order 

some “Bronc gear” please contact Jacque Voth at 402- 

1754. Thank you to all of the people who have so 

willingly given their time, talent and resources to kick 

things off so well this year.  The Bronc Boosters are 

always open to any ideas and suggestions that would 

benefit the great students we have at KHS!!! 

 

Lions Club Pancake Supper 
November 1, 2011 

5:00 – 7:00 pm 
KHS Commons Area 

Along with Bronc Booster Club’s  

Meet the Broncs 
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Cheerleading  

by Haley Carson  

This year we have three cheerleading squads, as usual. 

Junior high cheerleaders are: Jordan Harris, Mikayla 

Horning, Brooklynn Light, Carlee Salisbury, and 

Mercedes Walker. 

High school cheerleaders are seniors Keirstin Copage, 

Devan Harris, and Britani Taylor. junior Allison Woodall. 

sophomores Haley Carson, Kendra Sellers, and Ryan 

Voth. 

Every year the cheerleaders do a fundraiser to raise 

money for the cheer squads. We sell cookie dough, and 

usually raise quite a bit of money every year. This year we 

raised lots of money for the squad. This will pay for next 

year’s camp, and new pom poms, and warm ups. Thank 

you to all who bought cookie dough to support the KHS 

cheerleaders! 

 

Cross Country 

by Devin Helm 

Cross County schedule is Chisholm Aug. 27, OBA Sep. 

3, Frontier Sep. 17, Timberlake Sep. 22. Chisholm Oct. 8, 

Regionals Oct. 15. HS Girls: Karlee Bittle, Jessey Martin, 

Lakan Light. HS Boys: D.J. Toelle, Jacob Woodall. JH: 

Girl Brooklan Light.  

 

High school fastpitch softball 

by Haley Carson 

 This year’s softball season was a very good 

success. We pulled out a winning season, although we 

didn’t get to regionals. Our season ended with about 

seventeen wins and seven losses.  

 Our team consists of seniors: Keirstin Copage, 

Jennifer Pekrul, and manager Devan Harris. juniors: 

Morgan Stevens and Melissa Wallace. sophomores: Karlee 

Bittle, Jessica Britton, Haley Carson, Elizabeth Elliott, 

Olivia Felber, Ryan Voth, and Hannah Wuerflein. 

freshman: Maddy Blythe, Ashleigh Brewer, and Katie 

Davis.  

High school football 

by Trev Schoenhals 

Heading into week 5 the Broncs play the Canton Tigers 

with a 2-2 record. The Broncs will be on the road this 

week at Canton, we had a good week of practice and 

preparation for this upcoming game. We’ve been working 

lots on both sides of the ball this week and are ready for 

the upcoming task of Canton. Overall the Broncs are 0-4 

(0-3) in district play, but have faced some good teams, two 

of which are defending state champions. The Broncs have 

already played DCLA, Ringwood, Cherokee, and Merritt. 

We have five games left two of them at home against 

Seiling and Laverne, and the other three on the road 

against Garber, Geary, and Pond-Creek Hunter. The 

Broncs rooster consists of 18 players the most the teams 

had for many years.  

 
Junior high football 

by Trev Schoenhals 

The Junior High football team has had a good start this 

year. Their record is 4-1 losing only to the Waukomis 

Chiefs. They have beaten Covington-Douglas, DCLA, 

Medford, and Ringwood. The Broncs have two games left 

both on the road against Garber, and Pond-Creek Hunter. 

Coaches for the Junior High are Head coach Terry Fettke, 

assistant coach Jeremy Brashears, and assistant coach 

Jimmy Craig. 

Elementary football 

by Trev Schoenhals 

The 5th and 6th grade football team is doing great this 

year! Their record is 5-1 and they have played Covington, 

DCLA, Medford, Ringwood and Garber. They also have 

one game left on the road against Pond-Creek Hunter. The 

boys have been working hard, and practicing hard, so 

come out and support the Broncs! 
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Seventh grade news 

by Tanner Contellay 

This school year is nice. We have seven new kids! We are 

doing great in football, and can’t wait for basketball to start! 

We like JR high so far because of the schedule and class 

change. We can’t wait for the year to really get started. 

Eighth grade news 

by Connor Snapp 

The year has gotten off to a great start for the eighth grade. 

JH football and softball have gone very well. The JH 

football is 2-1 so far with Medford and Ringwood still left 

to play. The JH softball season is over, so they are now 

starting basketball. 8
th
 grade won the homecoming float in 

their division. Rebekah Gannon, Bryce’s sister, is in the 8
th
 

grade and helped recognize her brother by holding a sign 

dedicated to Bryce and Tyler on the float. Ninth grade 

news 

by Jessey Martin 

Ninth grade officers this year are President: Maddy 

Blythe, V. President: Andre Lizar, Secretary: Keeley 

Horning, Reporter: Jessey Martin. Stuco representatives 

this year are Katie Davis and Jacob Pekrul. 

The freshman class won 2
nd

 on their homecoming float. 

Their float was the game “Operation” and the float 

theme was “Operation: Beat the Red Devils.” 

The softball girls had a winning season, Katie Davis, 

Maddy Blythe, and Ashleigh Brewer were the only 

freshman that played fastpitch. Cross Country has been 

going good also. Jessey Martin, Lakan Light, D.J. Toelle, 

and Jacob Woodall are participating in the sport. Zane 

Maner, Jacob Woodall, James Olmstead, Jacob Pekrul, 

Austyn Creel, Austin Brewer ,Antwon Lizar, Blake 

Bower, and Andre Lizar are freshman playing football this 

year.  

Sophomore news 

by Karlee Bittle  

With a new year started opportunities are blooming for 

the class of 2014. Lots of activities are taking place and we 

are all busy. Our class has five new students, including 

Kristin Burris, Braley Bench, Ryan Fields, Jessica Britton, 

and Elizabeth Elliot, making our class a total 23. We are 

all excited for what the new year has to bring.   

 

Class Sponsors: 
7th: Wagner & Kasey McCoy 8th: Edington & McLain 

9th: Miles & Bond 10th: Murray & Brashears 

11th: Schultz & Gossen 12th:Toelle, Kelly McCoy, & Fettke 

Junior news 

by Allison Woodall 

The Junior Class has had a couple of class meetings this 

year. And everything is slowly coming together for prom. 

We are just hoping this year goes good and everything 

works out other than that homecoming was amazing and 

everyone had fun. 

Senior news 

by Mandy Schroeder 

We can’t believe that we are seniors, but we are really 

excited. Most of us are in the final stages of choosing a 

college. Our class officers are listed below. We look 

forward to a good senior year  

2011-2012 Class Officers 

by Shelby Smith  

7thgrade Class Officers 

 President: Brayden Bunch  

 Vice President: Joey Hudson 

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Mikayla Horning 

 Stuco Reps: Mariah Blythe and Carlee Salisbury  

8thgrade Class Officers  

 President: Cheyenne Roache 

 Vice President: Isaiah Norwood 

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Jordan Presley 

 Reporter: Connor Snapp 

 Stuco: Billie Jo Gabriel and Bobby Russell 

9th grade Class Officers  

 President: Maddy Blythe 

 Vice President: Andre Lizar 

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Keeley Horning 

 Reporter: Jessey Martin1 

 Stuco: Jacob Pekrul and Katie Davis 

10thgrade Class Officers  

 President: Trev Schoenhals 

 Vice President: Eugene Brooks 

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Hannah Wuerflein 

 Reporter: Karlee Bittle  

 Stuco: Haley Carson and Chantz Tucker 

11thgrade Class Officers  

 President: Steven Shook  

 Vice president: Christina Meyer 

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Ricki Schroeder 

 Reporter: Allison Woodall  

 Stuco: Samantha Stoneberg and Sarah Stein 

12thgrade Class Officers 

 President: C.J. Robino 

 Vice President: Bryce Gannon  

 Secretary/ Treasurer: Devan Harris 

 Reporter: Mandy Schroeder 

 Stuco: Kierstin Copage and Kaylee Kolesar 
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WildHorse Gang news 
by Gini Zaloudek 

The WildHorse Gang was established in 1992, in the 

effort to build a better community by teaching the spirit of 

the volunteerism to our youth. The program has been very 

successful, giving back to the community in many ways.  

At the September 9 football game half-time, the 

WildHorse Gang made several presentations.  They all 

wore their “kickin’ cancer” t-shirts, a cancer foundation 

fundraiser, honoring our brave residents battling cancer. 

Over $1600.00 has been raised. T-shirt are $10.00 and 

koozies are $3.00. 

We also honored a few special WildHorse award 

winners and presented $500.00 to our 2011 WildHorse 

volunteer scholarship winner, Ty Schoenhals, a freshman 

attending OSU.  Two of the WildHorse Gang opened 

lemonade stands to support Bryce Gannon and Tyler 

Zander.  Harley Purdue presented her check of $100.00 

and Chloe-Beth Campbell with friends Breanna and 

Katelyn presented their check of $500.00 to the families.  

Our “Beautiful Day” award goes to Joyce Fales, teaching 

at KHS 35 years, encouraging our youth. The WildHorse 

Gang presented a $1000.00 check to KHAEF, scholarships 

to teachers.   

For the last 14 years the WildHorse Gang has held the 

annual Aluminum Can Round-Up with all the funds going 

to improvements and maintenance of the Kremlin pool.  

Thru the generosity of Jim Holt, Southside Recycling and 

Contributions from local businesses, we presented a check 

for $4000.00 to Steve Hoffsommer and the Kremlin pool.  

So save your cans for the pool and pull the tabs for Ronald 

McDonald house. The gang managed a booth to raise 

funds for Bryce Gannon and Tyler Zander at the 

Waukomis Heritage Celebration. For the last 19 years, the 

WildHorse Gang has been the official clean-up crew for 

the Cherokee Strip Parade….  “Cherokee Strip Pooper 

Scoopers”, Riding on a float provided by parents and 

Shriner John Dahlem, the official sponsor for the gang at 

the Shrine Circus, held in Tulsa. 

 The gang manned a “Rest Stop” for the Ambuc “Tour 

De Tryke” 100 mile bike ride held September 3, winning 

the outstanding rest stop and were honored at the October 

7 Ambuc meeting at the Gantz Center. Those who 

participated were: Taylor, Tanya and Tyler Ellis, Caileigh, 

Emily, and Christina Rodriquez, Emma and Todd Aebi, 

Jordan, Angela and Wendell Presley, David Campbell and 

Gini Zaloudek. The Ellis family, along with Jordan and 

Angela Presley and Gini Zaloudek were guests at the 

Waukomis Shrine meeting where checks were presented to 

Bryce Gannon and Tyler Zander to help with their medical 

expenses and also to Tanya Ellis to assist with her brave 

fight with cancer. A great meal of Chile, Shrimp Creole 

and delicious desserts were enjoyed by all, compliments of 

Donna and George Bland and pies baked by Angela 

Presley.  Gini Zaloudek 580-541-8200 

 

Lions Club news 

by Lilian Brawner 

The Kremlin Lions Club will hold its annual pancake 

and sausage supper from 5-7 p.m. on November 1, 2011, at 

the Kremlin-Hillsdale School Commons. This event will 

be followed by the “Meet the Broncs” for the 2011-2012 

basketball season. During t 

he pancake supper the Oklahoma Lions Mobile 

screening unit will be available for basic health screenings. 

These screenings include glaucoma, diabetes, cholesterol, 

visual activity, and blood pressure. There is no charge for 

screening and no appointment necessary. All proceeds 

from the pancake supper support the many projects of the 

Kremlin Lions Club.  

 

KHS Band Boosters 

by Paula Olmstead 

Join the Band Boosters for dinner before the Pride of 

KHS Hometown Performance On Tuesday, October 11. 

Breakfast casseroles, muffins, and pastries will be served 

in the cafeteria starting at 6p.m. Cost is $4 per person or 

$12 per family. The field marching performance will begin 

at 7 p.m. on the football field. 

For games, foods, and fun for the whole family, come to 

the Band Carnival, Thursday, October 27, 6 – 8 p.m. in the 

old gym. The Band Boosters will sell baked potatoes and 

hot dogs with all the toppings. Several gift baskets will be 

auctioned off during the silent auction   
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################################ NEW STAFF ############################### 

Mr. Jeremy Brashears  

by Lee Olmstead 

Mr. Brashears’ home town is Fairview. After he 

graduated high school at Fairview in 1997, he attended 

college at Oklahoma State University and received a 

Bachelor of Science degree in Agricultural Economics. 

And then he attended Southern Nazarene University and 

received a Master of Arts degree in Education 

Leadership. He has a wife and two daughters. He says 

that the reputation for academic excellence is what 

brought him to Kremlin. He also likes the students’ desire 

for success. His hobbies are football, hotrods, and 

coaching his daughters’ sports. He likes Kremlin and 

hopes to be here for a long time. 

 

Mr. Terry Fettke 

by Chantz Tucker 

Mr. Fettke’s hometown was Huntsville, Alabama. He 

got three college degrees at Tabor College- Secondary 

Education, Social Studies, and Political Science. His 

wife’s name is Carrie Vage Fettke and he has five kids. 

He previously coached at OBA and Chisholm.  He says 

that one of the reasons he came to KHS was “The 

challenge of helping young men/women to become 

people of character”. Things that he likes about KHS “are 

the support and quality of students and players”. 

 

Mrs. Narda Hoover 
by Haley Carson 

This year we have a new aide in the first grade: Mrs. 

Narda Hoover. Mrs. Hoover is from Enid, and went to 

Enid High. She went on to college and started out at 

Central State University in Edmond, which is now UCO. 

She moved to Phillips University, but ended up 

graduating from Northwestern Oklahoma State University 

in Alva.  

Mrs. Hoover taught at Pond Creek-Hunter for nine 

years, but also stayed at home with her four children for 

nine years. She is married to Bob Hoover, and her 

children are Hayden: 16, Travian: 13, David: 8, and 

Riley: 5.  

Mrs. Hoover likes the faculty and staff that she works 

with here at KHS. She says they are friendly and 

cooperative. She would like to teach her own class again, 

but for now she is an aide in the first grade classroom. 

Welcome Mrs. Hoover! 

Mr. Brady Bond 

by Ciarra Creel 

Mr. Brady Bond, son of Toni Estill and Mike Bond, is 

the new Agriculture teacher at KHS.  Mr. Bond has a 

sister named Tara Hannaford and two brothers name 

Cody and Levi Bond.  This year is Mr. Bond first year 

teaching. He chose Kremlin Hillsdale because he believes 

was a good opportunity and believes that Kremlin has 

great potential now and in the future.  What he likes about 

Kremlin is the small school size and all the teachers are 

involved. They don’t just come to school and get paid; 

they are involved in most extra-curricular activities.  

Before he came to Kremlin he graduated at Garber high 

school in 2005.  He played football, track, basketball, 

FFA, and FCA. Then in 2009 he graduated from 

Oklahoma State University with a degree in Agriculture 

Education. He played football at OSU for 5 years.  He 

was an undrafted free and spent 2 years in the NFL with 

the San Diego Chargers and the Baltimore Ravens.   

 

Mrs. Chelsea Edington 

by Eugene Brooks 

Mrs. Edington grew up in the Hillsdale area (where her 

parents still live) and attended Kremlin-Hillsdale School.  

She was known as Chelsea Lloyd in those days, 

graduating in 2003.  She attended OSU and worked in a 

CPA’s office in Enid.  She married Russell Edington in 

March, 2011.  She was contacted by Mr. Hoffsommer 

when the position opened up late this summer at KHS and 

she obviously took the job.  She teaches English, Drama, 

Critical Writing and is Drama Club sponsor.   As such, 

she is helping direct the Christmas Play.   She took the 

job because she felt comfortable with the people here.  

We are glad to have Mrs. Edington teaching in our 

school.   

Smart Kid! 

A lady dropped her handbag in the bustle of 

holiday shopping. An honest, little boy noticed her 

drop the handbag, so he picked it up and returned 

it to her. The lady looked into her handbag and 

commented, "Hmm... That's funny. When I lost 

my bag there was a $20 bill in it. Now there are 

twenty $1 bills." The boy quickly replied, "That's 

right, lady. The last time I found a purse, the 

owner didn't have any change for a reward." 
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Kitchen staff news 

by Cameron Stittsworth 

We are pleased to welcome the new member of the 

KHS kitchen staff, Christy Rundle. She worked as a 

warehouse manager at Pump Star in Enid for nine years 

until she came to Kremlin.She loves the hours here and 

she is able to see her two little girls every day, Kalli in 

seventh grade, and Hannah in fifth grade. Christy 

graduated from California then moved to Oklahoma. She 

likes that she is able to be involved with her kids’ lives in 

and out of school and she is able to protect them and 

watch after them. 

Christy is a very hard worker, loves Kremlin and the 

students, and hopefully sees herself here for a while. We 

are happy to have her as a part of the KHS staff. 

AG Boosters 

by Shawna Gray 

The AG Boosters met Tuesday night September the 27
th
 

for the first time. There was a pretty good turn-out, and 

we discussed future meetings, which will be the 3
rd

 

Monday of the month at 7pm October 17
th
,   and the 

officers that will run the organization for the year. They 

are President- Wes Light, Vice President- Brandi 

Schieber, Treasurer- Dave Streck, and 

Secretary/Reporter- Shawna Gray. We also approved 

paying for the rock on Farm Drive, $1862.50, and paying 

for a meal for the AG students attending MFE/ALD, in 

December. The last thing discussed is the date for the 

Chili/Soup Cook-Off; it will have to be either November 

12
th
 or 19

th
.   Watch for future announcement.   

 

High school band 

by Brenden Stokes 

The Pride of KHS band performed at Tri-State 

Marching Contest on Tuesday, Oct. 4.  While the band 

received at II rating, it was the highest rating in their 

class.  If you missed that performance then come to KHS 

on Tuesday Oct. 11 for the hometown performance. 

There is food at 6:00 pm [cost is $4 per person with $12 

maximum for a family]. The band will perform from 7:00 

to 7:15. Oct. 12 the band will be going to Alva; the bus is 

leaving at 6:45 a.m.  The band will perform at 9:10 at the 

NWOSU football field. Oct. 27 will be the Band Carnival 

6:30 to 8:00 p.m. in the old gym. 

 

 .Kremlin-Hillsdale Staff: 
Superintendent ........................................... Steve Hoffsommer 

Administrative Secretary ...................................Virginia Craig 

Elementary Principal .......................................... Kelly McCoy 

Elementary Secretary ........................................ Kristi Hilburn 

Pre-Kindergarten ............................................. Heather Carson 

 Aide ......................................................... Kelly Moffett 

Kindergarten ..........................................................Gina Pekrul 

 Aide .............................................................. Lisa Long 

First grade .......................................................... Sharon Riddle 

 Aide ........................................................ Narda Hoover 

Second grade ....................................................... Jenny Meyer 

Third grade ..................................................... Charlotte Lieser 

Fourth grade ................................................... Heather Russell 

Fifth grade .......................................................... Reinschmiedt 

Sixth grade/ 8
th

 Math & English ..................... Deanna Chesser 
Special Ed ............................................................. Karen Miles 

Special Ed ........................................................ Debbie Wagner 

Band/Elem. PE ................................................ Kaylene Toelle 

Librarian/Yearbook ....................................... Jamelyn Schultz 

Secondary Principal ................................................. Jim Patton 

Secondary Secretary ............................................ Teresa Helm 

Counselor/Sociology/JH Reading .................... Wendi Murray 

English HS & 7th ........................................ Chelsea Edington 

Social Studies ................................ William “Topper” McLain 

P.E./JH Social Studies/CC Coach ..................... Kasey McCoy 

Agriculture/FFA ................................................... Brady Bond 

Math/ SB Coach ................................................. Kelly McCoy 

Math/Science/FB Coach .............................. Jeremy Brashears 

FB Coach/Computer I .......................................... Terry Fettke 

Science .......................................................... David Campbell 

Math/Computer/Academic Coach ..................... Roger Gossen 

Speech pathologist ............................................. Ronda Martin 

Bus Supervisor ................................................ Gail Messenger 

Custodians ................................. Steve & Beretta Schuermann 

Cafeteria Manager ........................................... Diana Williams 

Cafeteria Assistant .......................................... Charlotte White 

Cafeteria Assistant ........................................... Christy Rundle 

Bus Driver ....................................................... Angela Presley 

Bus Driver ........................................................... Tammy Holt 

 

 

Staff of THE BRONC 

Computer II Class: Eugene Brooks, Haley Carson, Ciarra 

Creel, Kody Faulkenberry, Olivia Felber, Devin Helm, Tim 

Mardis, Connor McCollough, Lee Olmstead, Trev Schoenhals, 

Kendra Sellers, Shelby Smith, Brenden Stokes, Chantz Tucker, 

Computer I: Steven Shook and Cameron Stittsworth.  

Advisor: Roger Gossen  

THE BRONC will be published approximately six times per 

school year.  If you have articles to be included, send them to 

Roger Gossen at Kremlin-Hillsdale School, P.O. Box 198, 

Kremlin, OK 73753.  Or send an email message to 

gossenr@kremlin.k12.ok.us.  THE BRONC will be 

published online but for $5.00 you can receive a hardcopy.  

Contact Roger Gossen for more information. 
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